
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Managers, 
 
Asymptomatic testing - targeted at ‘critical workers’ who cannot work from home. 
 
I am writing to let you know that the council has been working closely with our partners in the 
health service to set up three local COVID-19 asymptomatic (symptom-free) targeted testing 
centres for ‘critical workers’ who cannot work from home.  
 
As the Director of Public Health for Bolton, I have identified staff at your organisation as a 
priority group to be included in this programme. Priority groups have been identified where 
there are ‘critical workers’ who cannot work from home. We are using the Government’s 
definition of ‘critical workers’ which was recently updated. 1 
 
This testing programme will help to identify people who are not displaying any coronavirus 
symptoms but who may still have the virus and could therefore pass it, unknowingly, to 
colleagues and others. The sites have been established to help test ‘critical workers’ unable 
to work from home, to protect your workforce and ensure business continuity in vital 
services.   

The testing sites, established, will use Lateral Flow Device tests (LFD) to provide results 
rapidly without the need for laboratory equipment. This means that the sites will have the 
capacity to conduct hundreds of tests a week.  

Who can be tested? 
 
This is an asymptomatic programme (symptom-free) for ‘critical workers’ unable to work from 
home in your organisation and not for your staff who are able to work from home.  
 
If you or your staff are displaying any symptoms of coronavirus, however mild, including a 
new, persistent cough, high temperature or loss of normal taste or smell, you must not turn 
up to any of the asymptomatic testing sites and should instead book a test through the 
normal process via the gov.uk website. 
 
Further information about the testing programme can be found in the FAQs.  Once you have 
expressed an interest we will make available some FAQs that can be shared with your staff.  
 

 
1 Children of critical workers and vulnerable children who can access schools or educational settings.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-
colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision 
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Find FAQs here – www.bolton.gov.uk/testingmanagers 
 
How can we take part? 
 
If your organisation is interested in taking part in this targeted testing programme please 
email boltontesting@bolton.gov.uk Upon registering your interest, we will share the details of 
how and when you can book appointments. It is important that the location is only discussed 
with members of your staff who may be affected as workers will not be able to just to turn up 
at the centre. 
 
This quick and simple test will be crucial to ensure business continuity for vital services in 
Bolton and will help to protect you, colleagues and the wider community. 
 
We hope that you will participate in this programme and we look forward to hearing from you 
soon.  
 

Yours faithfully 

 
 
 
Dr Helen Lowey 
Director of Public Health 
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